
 

 

 
 

11 March 2024 
 
 
DOIA 2324-1839 
 
 
 
 
John Luke 
fyi-request-25898-a2e393cc@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Dear John, 
 
Thank you for your email of 27 February 2024 to the Ministry of Businesss, Innovation and Employment 
(MBIE) requesting the following under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act): 
 

“I noted 
Appointment and Reappointments to the Chartered Professional Engineers Council 
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgazette.govt.nz%2Fnotic
e%2Fid%2F2024-
go58&data=05%7C02%7CMinisterialServices%40mbie.govt.nz%7C234a70cf2d9b4e0a4c6c08dc3
6c4938a%7C78b2bd11e42b47eab0112e04c3af5ec1%7C0%7C0%7C638445465126538029%7CU
nknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI
6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iRJPJr%2F66mjAdzSvLZErVBv5YQPZtcesEJBrx0T4R2s%3D&r
eserved=0 
 
May I ask how you called for public nomination and on what platform you have call for public 
nominations e.g. govt.jobs website. Also, how many applications you have received from the 
public and how many you have received from other nominating agencies such as TPK or Ministry 
of women etc. How many you have shortlisted and how many you have interviewed. Also, what 
is the pay rate for the board.” 

 
I have considered your request under the Act. 
 
The Council member who left the Board filled a role that is nominated by Engineering New Zealand 
(ENZ). In accordance with the legislative requirements (50(1)(a) of the Chartered Professional Engineers 
Act 2002) nominations from ENZ were requested.  
 
ENZ nominated the candidate Megan Neill who was subsequently shortlisted, interviewed and 
appointed by the Minister.  
 
Two existing members (Sandra Dee Hardie and Alan Winwood) were also reappointed by the Minister.  
 
There were no applications received from the public as there was no public application process for 
either the appointment or reappointments.   
 
The current pay rate for the Council is under the Cabinet fees framework, with a daily rate of $624 for 
the Chair, $493 for the Deputy Chair, and $395 for a member. 
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I trust you will find this information helpful.   
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. The 
relevant details can be found at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Paul Metcalf 
Manager Appointments and Governance 
Labour, Science and Enterprise, MBIE 
 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/

